Marsden Community Primary School Percy Street Nelson Lancashire BB9 0BE

Tel: 01282 612769

Email: head@marsden.lancs.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs N Delamere



9th June 2020

Dear Parents

LCC Guidance and the Wider Opening of School

I wanted to write to you to keep you updated with the advice that schools have received from LCC. Today the Director of Public Health Dr Sakhiti Karunanithi advised schools to continue to delay the reopening of schools in Lancashire. This advice has been given because two of the five Government tests are still not being met across the county.

The Governors and I have made the decision to follow the guidance from LCC therefore we will not reopen school until the advice changes. The current situation will be reviewed again on the 15th of June.

It is vital that we have your support as we continue to work hard to support all our learners. Please support us in the following two areas:

1. Home Learning

I am sure you will all agree with me that the phone calls home brought our school community closer together. It is our aim to continue to maintain close communication with you. We are constantly reviewing our approach to Home Learning and listen carefully to parent feedback. As of Monday, Home Learning will be refined to focus on Reading, Writing and Maths with an additional broader curriculum activity. Learning tasks will, as usual, be placed on the website on a Friday but it is important that both parents and learners do the following:

- Parents and learners need to look on the website for what learning needs to take place over the
 week. Parents and learners then need to complete a weekly timetable to map out what they will do
 and when
- Each morning, starting from Monday, a linked teacher will send an email explaining the work that needs to be completed for that day.
- Learners will need to complete the activity and either take a picture of it or email the completed work to the teacher's email address.
- A separate, reminder email will be sent to learners who have not completed the task and, if work is not completed on a regular basis, then a phone call home will be made.
- A competition will be held each week for the class who hands in the most work on a daily basis.

It is essential that we work together to make sure that all learners are involved in learning on a daily basis. The learning will be differentiated as much as possible; some learners will be placed in a small group and will be provided with additional online support from a link LSA.

Year 6 will continue with Google Classroom and Year 5 will be introduced to it as of Monday 15th June. Gareth, our Sports Coach, will be putting daily, fifteen-minute videos of specific workouts and skills that Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 learners can take part in. These videos will enable all learners to be physically active and practice fundamental PE skills crucial to their development. They need to be accessed.

2. Staying Safe

Dr Sakhiti Karunanithi has said in his communication with LCC that the people of Lancashire have worked so hard in keeping the virus at bay and we need to continue to keep safe. With the various National lockdown measures lifting, we need to remain vigilant and follow strict social distancing rules to help prevent the infection spreading.

The Governors and Staff of Marsden ask all our families to make wise choices, please continue to stay home as much as possible and please follow the guidelines that are still in place. It is important that you remind









your children to wash their hands regularly and to sneeze into a tissue which needs to be binned straight away.

The Governors and I will constantly monitor the situation and will keep you updated on any further changes. In the meantime, please keep yourselves and your family safe and well.

If you have any questions, please contact your child's class teacher via email or use support@marsden.lancs.sch.uk or phone the support number on 07726519810 (available from 9.30am until 1pm daily)

Kind regards, Mrs N Delamere

نیوالد ارےیپ

کر نے رئ آخری اسکولوں کے دوبارہ کے ہولہ نے مری نے اسکولوں کو لذکا شائر می تھی کرونان ی ڈاکٹر سکت ہے۔ ایک امشورہ د

ہوں گے ہے۔ رای اور گ ور ذرز ان کے مشوروں پر رعمل پ سیم

ے سخت مدد کے لے ئی یوالہ وں ک کہ یہ نے یک ہرہم اپ نے تہ مام س وںیک ںی ہے کہ ہم آپ کہ اتہ عاون حاصل کہ ر ی ضرور ہی یں مدد کہ ری ہمار ںی دو شعبوں م لی۔ ہر راہ کہ رم درج ذری کے رہے ہے ہمدنت

اک هنی بوم س

کا احاظہ کے رذیے زیک سے پی ضرورت ہے کہ ہ فہ تے کے دوران ان ہی کک کہ نے سانٹ پر رد بی اور بہ چوں کو و و نی والد ضرورت ہے۔ یک

مکمل کام کو اسات ذہ ای یہوگ نایل ریت صویت و اس کایک و مکمل کرنا ہوگا اور یوالوں کو سرگرم کی نےیس ا ہوگا کا دن لیم ی کے ا

ہے اور ، اگر ایک بیجائے کے اجس نے کہ ام مکمل نہ جایہ ہلیم یک الیدہان ادی ، حددی علک یوالوں کو اکہ نے ی س جانے کے ادایہوتا ہے تو ، پہ ہرگہ و و ک بی ام مکمل ادی کہ ام مستقل بن

رک ھا ںیچھوڈ ہے سے گروپ مکیوالوں کو اک ھنے یجانے گا۔ کچھ سایف رق کی ںیم کھنے یہ تنا ممکن ہو سے یہ جانے کے آن لانہ ن مدد فراہم کی ب سے اضافان جی لنک اسسد ٹنٹ کی ںیجانے گا اور انہ

اگوہ ہے نوج 15 ریاس کا آغاز پر رہے گا اور سال 5 ی سال 6 گ وگل کا لاس روم کے سات ہجار

گے جس سی لگائ وزی ڈیو مخصوص ورزش اور مہارت وں ک مک ڈنم 15 ، بنازور ، چوک سڈ روپ سا رامہ ، ٹیری گ سی تام ب چے د صد لے سکتے ہ سی تے ہ سی م

کا انہ تخاب کرنے کے لے نے کہ ہے ، براہ کرم یرنرز اور عملہ ہمارے تہ مام ابل خانہ سے حکمت عمل مار سٹن کے گو ہی۔ ری تک موجود ہ یجو ابہ ہی ری نامہ پر عمل کر رتی اور براہ کرم بدا ری رک ہے ہی رب نا جاری ہی ری گہ ہرم ادہی سے ز ادہ ی ادی یک نہ کنے ی چہ ری اور ٹہ شوم و نے سے دھی ہے کہ آپ اپہ نے بچوں کو اپہ نے باتہ ہوں کو باقاعدگی ی ضرور ضرورت ہے۔ ی طور پر ڈوب نے کی ی روف وک سج ، ری دلائ

پر اپ وں یلیت بد دیمز یہ ہی گے اور آپ کو کس سی کو ریاس صورت حال پر مسد تقل طور پر رنگران سی گورنرز اور م سی ح سے رک مطری کو رم اپنے آپ کو اور اپنے کا نہ کا و محد فوظ اور اچھ گے۔ اس دوران ، براہ سی کر رتے رہ شی t

لیم می ا ای ربی سے رابطہ کے رچری تو ، بر راہ کے رم اپ نے بچے کے کے لاس ٹ ربی سوالات ہ بھے کے کے کو فی support@marsden.lancs.sch.uk اور حبص) ربیرک نوف رپ ربمن ٹروپس رپ 07726519810 ای ربیرک مطبار رپ 9.30 ابی بجے سے شام 1.00 بجے تک د ست

















